

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

March 24, 2022

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Special COVID-19 Business Committee at a Meeting held on Tuesday, March 15, 2022, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Pereira, requesting that the Special COVID-19 Business Committee explore the City's capacity to purchase COVID-19 Rapid Tests to assist businesses obtain tests for their staff. (To be Referred to the Special COVID-19 Business Committee.) (Ref'd 02/10/2022)

On motion by Councillor Burgo and seconded by Councillor Dunn, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Pereira, requesting that the Special COVID-19 Business Committee explore the City's capacity to purchase COVID-19 Rapid Tests to assist businesses obtain tests for their staff. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 3, Nays 0, with Councillor Giesta not present for the vote. Councillors Burgo, yes; Dunn, yes; Pereira, yes.

IN SPECIAL COVID-19 BUSINESS

COMMITTEE

Councillor Ryan J. Pereira, Chairman

RJP: dmb



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

February 10, 2022

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting that the Special COVID-19 Business Committee explore the City's capacity to purchase COVID-19 Rapid Tests to assist businesses obtain tests for their staff. (To be Referred to the Special COVID-19 Business Committee.)

Ryan J. Pereira, Councillor Ward Six